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STEP ON IT… 
 
You have to admire the humble doormat. 
 
They lie in wait day after day, for their master to return and then like 
a loyal canine they expose their belly to be rubbed and brushed 
and then totally ignored again. 
 
As they lie down at attention, shoulders set squarely next to their 
sentry position, the doormat has every reason to be bristly and 
whinge and whine – have you ever stopped to consider just what 
you are wiping on them?  
 
(If I use the dishcloth to wipe the floor just once it is tantamount to 
the Nazis’ marching on Poland, yet I am told I must wipe my feet 
before I can come in? But does the door mat ever get cleaned? No. 
Does the door mat ever get sprayed? No.) Does the door mat ever 
complain? No.  
 
Because it is a humble servant. Like it’s second cousin (the tooth 
brush) and third cousin (twice removed) the toilet brush, the 
doormat exists for others.  
 
And I think for anyone who calls themselves a servant there will be 
times when you feel trodden on, ignored, taken for granted and not 
appreciated for the work you have done. 
 
As we lead up to Easter and walk the story again of the most 
humble of servants, we remember that Jesus laid down his life so 
that we might step into a full and clean relationship with God. 
 
This Easter, when it is tempting to ignore the one who wants to 
clean your feet, remember that He is the Servant King who lies 
patiently knocking at the door of our self belief (that would trick us 
into thinking we are washed clean by our humanity.) 
 
I pray that this Easter we will allow Jesus to wash our souls and 
give us a shine that can only come from having a relationship with 
Him. 
 
 
Daryl  

 

What’s on in Term 2 2019 

 

Week 1 

Mon 29 April  Term 2 starts 

Sat 27 April to Friday 3 May  

        - Year 6 Canberra Trip  

 

Week 2  

Tues 7 May   SAPSASA Athletics Day 

@ Trinity  

Weds 8 to Thurs 9 May  

         - Year 5 Aquatics Camp   

Fri 10 May  - Mothers Day stall  

Sun 12 May  - Happy Mothers Day 

 

Week 3  

Tues, Weds, Thurs -  Naplan Testing 

       for Yr  3 & 5 students 

Weds 15 May  - VSC Volunteer  

Training session  

 

Week 4 

Mon 20 May -  Assembly with Yr 5’s  

Tues 21 May  -  CSI Day at Faith for  

Yr 5 students  

 

Week 5 -   

Tues 28 May  - Open Morning  

Weds 29 May   -  Pancake Brekkie  

Weds 29 May  - NAIDOC Day Apex    

          Park Gawler  

Fri  31 May  - Disco Night  

Sun 2 June  - Zion Preschool 40th 

   Birthday celebration  

Week 6 

 

Week 7  

Mon 10 June  -  Public holiday  

Fri 14 June - Cabaret night  

 

Week 8 

Mon 17 June  -  Assembly with Yr  3’S 

 

Week 9 

Sem 1 Reports go home this week  

Fri 28 June  -  Last day of Term 2 

 

3 week holiday break  
 

 

2019 Term Dates  

Term 2:  Monday 29 April  to  

Friday 28 June  

 

Term 3:  Monday 22 July to  

Friday 27 September  

 

Term 4:  Monday 14 October to 

Wednesday 11 December  

 

 11 Lyndoch Road Gawler East SA 5118 

 T:  (08) 8522 5740 

 E:  mail@ilsg.sa.edu.au 

 W: www.ilsg.sa.edu.au 



 

WORSHIP & PRAISE  

Fridays at 9am in Taikondi  

All welcome.   

Stay for a cuppa and chat 

afterwards.   

 

Friday 12 April W&P is with 

Mrs Jo Chamberlain and 

Miss Emma Lange - an 

Easter Movie Collage  

 

ASSEMBLY  

Mondays at 2.45pm in 

Taikondi.   

All welcome. 

Term 2 Week 4:  Year 5’s 

Term 2 Week 8:  Year 3’s  

 

 

 

AFTER SCHOOL  

FOOTY CLINIC  

for F, 1 & 2 students  

Term 2 Week 3-8 

Booking information out  

in week 1 

 

Some Parent Helpers 

needed too.   

 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR  

In Immanuel Library  

Term 2 Week 5 

 

Tuesday 28 May to  

Friday 31 May 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN DAYS 

Mondays at 8.30 to 9.15am  

and  

Fridays at 3.00 to 3.45pm 

 

Or by appt with the office.   

 

 

SECONDHAND UNIFORM 

SHOP OPEN DAYS  

Tuesdays 8.30-9.15am and 

Weds  3.00 to 3.30pm   
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TERM 1 FINISHES Friday 12 April at 3.25pm normal dismissal time.   

 

• Thanks for supporting our school - we had a great term with lots good feedback.    

• Every blessing to our students and families for a safe and enjoyable holiday break 

and Easter in between.   

• We will see you all back for Term 2 starting Monday 29 April.   

 

 

EASTER CHURCH SERVICES  

Families are welcome to join the Gawler Lutheran Church for the 

Easter Services  

Maundy Thursday 7.30pm Zion Worship Centre with Holy 

Communion 

Good Friday 8.45am Immanuel Worship Centre 

(combined with Baptist) 

Good Friday 10.30am Zion Worship Site 

Easter Sunday 6.30am and 8.45am Zion Worship Centre 

with Holy Communion  

 

ANZAC DAY DAWN SERVICE  IN GAWLER  

• Thursday 25 April 6.15am Pioneer Park Gawler 

Some of our school students and staff will attend  

 

  

CARERS GROUP NEWS 

 

Sausage Sizzle Lunch day  

• Over 250 sausages were cooked on Thursday  - it was great 

lunch time treat.   

 

Easter Colouring In Competition and Easter Egg Guess   

• There were so many great coloured entries - thanks for 

participating.    

• Did you manage to guess the right number of eggs?    

Winners from each competition  will be announced Friday 

morning at Worship and Praise - stay tuned.  

• The Carers Group wish our students and their families all the best 

for a FUN FILLED EGGTASTIC EASTER!   

 

P&F GROUP NEWS  

• Next P&F Meeting is Thursday 9 May at 7pm in the School staff 

room  

  

Term 2 events being planned  

• Student Disco Friday May 31 after school time  

• Giant Wheelbarrow Raffle  - tickets on sale next term. 

 Seeking donations of prizes - if you are a business or have something please 

 consider donating to the school for the P&F 2019 Raffle.   

 

UNIFORM TERM 2  

• Winter Uniform is to be worn for Term 2 – this refers to the formal uniform which is 

grey trousers and long sleeve shirt for boys and the pinafore and white blouse for 

girls (in Yr 2-6) with green jumper.   Sports uniform can consist of shorts or 

trackpants with sport t-shirt / ruby top  

• There is a 2 week changeover at the start of the term - so if the weather is 

unseasonably warm summer uniform can be worn (but not a mix of both).   

• Hats do not need to be worn in term 2 (as the UV rating is usually below 3)  

Please ensure your child's name is clearly marked on their hat and jumper.   

Use the holiday time to check this.   

 

 



CUPCAKE STALL   Thanks from Nellie, Henry, Rosie and Abbie Brown  

• A big thank you to everyone who supported the Cup Cake Stall on 

Tuesday 9 April.   We were totally overwhelmed by the support of 

the Immanuel school community. 

• We sold 320 cupcakes very quickly and apologise to all those who 

missed out.   

• The cupcakes were all donated so we are so excited to be able to 

pass on a grand total of $605.50 to our Uncle Joel and his 

fundraising for his Tour de Cure bike ride in May.     

• Our family are so grateful for all of your kindness.    Thanks Abbie Southam 

 

The Ride to Cure Cancer Campaign this year is a bike 

ride from Sydney to Geelong between 3 May to 11 May 

with  Sunrise TV presenter Mark Berretta.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

 
SAPSASA  SWIMMING CARNIVAL at Marion 

Swimming Complex Fri 5 April 

Congratulations to Archer Butler (Yr 4) and 

Maya Allester-Briggs (Yr 4). 

Both students entered the 50m Freestyle 

Relay.    Maya won a bronze,  Archer swam 

well.   

 

Gawler and Districts did really well on the day, 

winning many placements.  

 

 

 

SAPSASA SOFT BALL COMPETITION  

 

Congratulations to Sasha Reynolds-Rowe (Yr 6) who has been 

competing this week at West Beach.   

 

The team won 8 out of 8 games!  That’s a terrific result for the Gawler 

District team.   

 

 

 

 

DANCE PERFORMANCE  

  

Last Friday at Worship and Praise our 

year 5 & 6 girls in the School Dance 

Troup performed their Easter Dance, 

dancing to the song ‘The Lion and the 

Lamb’.   

 

Lilly and Alyssa choreographed and 

organised the dance routine and the 

girls have been practicing it over the 

last 3 weeks.   

 

Great work girls !    

 

   

iGOSH INFO  

VACATION  CARE 
 

Coordinator:  Katrina Ponte  

 

Open hours:    

7.00am to 6.00pm 

(school holidays except the 

public holidays) 

 

Where: Senior Unit Kitchen  

 

Entrance:   

Via Lyndoch Road gate, 

using the pin pad code.  

 

Bookings and cancellations 

now only via phoning 

Katrina.   

 

Consent forms are due 

back before attendance.  

 

Fees   

Information on the website.    

 

CCS approved  

 

Contact:  

E: katrinap@ilsg.sa.edu.au   

T:  8522 5740 #3  

M:  0447 661 555 

 

 

HATS  

Students are required to 

wear a hat for outside play 

at IGOSH.  Please provide a 

named hat which can be 

kept at IGOSH.   

 

  

 



 

YEAR 1 ZOO EXCURSION  & their PYP Unit of Inquiry  
 

Our Year 1 classes have been working on a Sharing the planet unit about our lifestyle and the choices 

we make. 

 
Central Idea:   

Our personal choices can change our environment 

 

Lines of inquiry: 

• Choices in people’s daily lives 

• The impact of people on the environment 

• Ways people can care for the environment 

 

As part of their unit they had an excursion to the Adelaide Zoo last 

Thursday 4 April to find out about how 

animals depend on their 

environments.   

 

They will be looking later at how 

people’s choices have impacted on 

animals and their environments. 

 

The zoo excursion was a lot of fun and 

students had a very good opportunity 

to find out about the animals and the 

way they live. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

YEAR 2 CAMP  
 

Last week the year 2’s headed down South to 

Hindmarsh Island for their overnight camp at Narnu 

Farm.   It’s was a fantastic camp taking  students back 

in time to learn about what life was like in the old days. 

There were heaps of  interactive hands-on activities 

giving  students a wonderful new experience.   

The goats were really hungry and cute.   
We got to feed them milk from a bottle.     
They were really strong as they tried to snatch 
the bottle from us.                                               Archie 

We got to make butter from full cream milk 
on Camp.  It was fun and hard to make. We 
all got a turn of spinning the handle to make 
the cream and milk come out.         

Lauren S                                                                                            

On Narnu Farm we got  to feed the goats.  
This goat liked climbing up to get his food. 
                                                                                   Jye 

On camp Sally the horse 
helped us to  plough the 
dirt .  In the olden days 
this is how they planted 
their crops.    
It was fun having a shot  
holding  on to the hand 
plough  while Sally was 
going fast! 
                                                                                                                 
Chloe 

On the way to the 
bones we got to ride in 
the back of Elsie the 
truck .  
 
 It was really bumpy 
and fun!! 
                                                                                        
Mackenzie 

It was. really bumpy  when I  
was riding the horse in the 
fields .  
 I really had a fun time!  
   Yuvi 



 

EASTER BLESSINGS TO OUR STUDENTS AND FAMILIES  





2019 P&F RAFFLE TIME  

TICKETS  

$2 each   or   3 for $5  

 

Available at the office in Term 2 



 

      At the new GAWLER CIVIC CENTRE  

 http://youth.gawler.sa.gov.au  8522 9211  

YOU’RE INVITED TO IMMANUEL’S SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR! 
 
Dear Parents, Caregivers,  and Friends, 
 
Each year our school gives students and their families the opportunity to purchase books by hosting a 
Scholastic Book Fair. This event helps our school earn money to purchase books from Scholastic and last 
year we raised $3,000 for our library! Our Book Fair will be held in Week 5 term 2 

DATE    OPENING HOURS 
TUESDAY    28 May     8.00 – 9.00am                                                 
WEDNESDAY  29 May 8.00 – 9.00am 

  3.30 – 5.00pm  
THURSDAY     30 May 8.00 – 9.00am 
FRIDAY           31 May     8.00 – 9.00am 

                        3.30 – 4.30pm 

The Book Fair will be held in the library,  
and EFTPOS will be available!  See you there!! 




